
 
 

“I WANT TO BE A MISSIONARY” 
                            --Avarie Faith Nicole Miller 

 

Avarie recently turned 9 years old and for her birthday she asked 
her family to contribute money to be sent to South Sudan 
instead of buying her toys or other gifts.  With her mother and 
father’s permission, (Les and Natasha Miller of Fredonia, KS) 
following is the letter she sent with her $160!  Oh, to be like a 
young person who has a heart for missions! 

 
 

 
Avarie with her grandfather, David Mills counting her birthday money 

 
 
 

 

BEV TO ZIMBABWE FOR A LADIES CONFERENCE 
         --Bev Campbell 
Over a year ago I was asked by my good friend, Martha 
Nyamutora and her husband, Fanny to come to Zimbabwe to 
speak on a Ladies Conference in April 2018.   I first met Fanny 
and Martha when they came to Rochester, MN to attend 
Crossroads College with their two young boys, Simba and Mark. 
(Son #3, Joshua was born while they were in Rochester). 
 

Because Dad and Mom (Paul and Marilyn Douglass) had known 
Fanny and Martha while they were in Zimbabwe and some of 
the young men were going to Zimbabwe Bible College there, Dad 
suggested I “get to know them”.  Little did I know this would 
become a lasting, enduring friendship!  I remember taking 
Martha to a Ladies Conference in Rochester and sitting with her 
as she experienced a U.S. ladies conference first hand.  Now I am 
going to Zimbabwe and will be experiencing a Ladies Conference 
in their country.   
In addition to myself, there are three other ladies going.  
Marette Jorgenson and Michelle Larson from Rochester, MN 
and Sharon Werner from Lyons, Colorado. 
 

The Conference is April 26-29 and I will be one of the speakers.  
The topic I have been given is “Experiencing the Power of 
Prayer”.   In addition to the Ladies Conference, we will be helping 
with a Holiday Bible School for children, April 18-22 and visiting 
the Chidamoyo Christian Hospital.   
Please keep our group in your prayers.  We leave April 15th from 
Minneapolis and will return on May 2nd.  I will be leaving 
Portland April 11th and will be gone three weeks since I will be 
attending a IDES Board of Directors meeting prior to our trip.  I 
will do my best to get receipts out and correspondence 
answered in a timely manner when I return. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

WHERE WILL SSAM BE? 
April 13-14 – IDES Board of Directors meeting, Noblesville, IN 
April 15 – May 2 – Bev in Zimbabwe  
June 26 – July 1 – Oregon Christian Convention, Turner, OR 
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SUDAN AFRICAN MISSION 
PO Box 187 
Gresham, OR  97030 

PRAYER REQUESTS & PRAISES 
 

• Bev and the others as they travel to Zimbabwe April 15 – May 2. 
• Dr. John and the in country Board of Directors as they lead the 

mission. 
• Yournew as he governs Aweil State 
• Wells being drilled in Ezra and Joseph’s villages to be completed. 
• The teachers and students at the Aweil Bible College. 
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BAPTISM REPORT FROM MALEK CHURCH OF CHRIST 
 

We are sending you greetings in Jesus’ name.  May the grace of 
our Lord Jesus Christ be with you.  
Yesterday was a big day at Malek.  Baptisms were conducted 
along the river Kueng and below is the report. 
 

We have a new born-again group in Christ today, Sunday, 
February 18, 2018, at Malek Church of Christ.  Thirteen members 
of the 23 men and women baptized today are students 
evangelists at Aweil Bible College. The students at ABC came 
from various churches but have now learned and believed that 
immersion under water is the true symbol of baptism.  Today 
they confessed Christ and were baptized. 
 

 
 

The other ten men and women were moved by the Word and 
have now become Christians. As evangelists of Malek Church of 
Christ, we are now doing our work and duties in Christ as 
scripture says in the book of Matthew 28:16-20. 
 

We are requesting prayers for faith, spiritual growth, wisdom 
and health in Christ for the new members of the church. 

Following is a list of our newly born-again students and converts 
so you may pray for them by name. 

1.Simon Angok Apath (ABC) 
2. George Malang Akuar (ABC) 
3. Jeremiah Aluk Dut (ABC) 
4. Martin Yai Bol (ABC) 
5. Joseph Geng Piol (ABC) 
6. Abiach Yai Abiach (ABC) 
7. John Mayar Manot (ABC) 
8. Kenyang Yai Kenyang (ABC) 
9. Santino Mayath Diing (ABC) 
10. Kuach Majok Deng (ABC) 
11. James Deng Garang (ABC) 
12. David Deng Wek (ABC) 
13. Alison Deng Majok (ABC) 
14. Peter Tong Yak (ABC) 
15. Susan Nyanut (New Convert) 
16. Emmanuel Lual Deng (New Convert) 
17. Regina Adou Ayom (New Convert) 
18. Maria Athian Deng (New Convert) 
19. Monica Nyanlong Chan (New Convert) 
20. Magdalena Alakiir Agou (New Convert) 
21. Rebecca Agam Majok (New Convert) 
22. Rebecca Achok Luac (New Convert) 
23. Anger Tito Dhal Hal (daughter of late evangelist Tito) 
In God we believe, 
 

Thank you for your support and prayers for growth to 
Malek Church of Christ. 
Report signed by three Malek Evangelists, 
Paul Dut Bol 

1. Morise Ateny Bol 
John Akot Deng 


